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Dear Friends at Little Fork, 

Happy Easter!!! 
 
What???  Wasn’t Easter last month?  Yes, but Easter is not just one Sunday.  We celebrate Easter for seven glorious weeks!  

Halleluiah!!! 

 

Easter Sunday’s Service was spectacular!  The sun shone brightly, there was much joyous singing and praise and the cherry 

trees were in bloom.  We had a great turn out too!  Thank you to Jenks and everyone who made our Easter and Holy Week 

Services memorable and successful.  Halleluiah!!! 

 

Wow!  Our sanctuary shines from cleanup day!  The cushions were beaten and fluffed, the altar rail and baptismal font 

polished, the windows cleaned!  The Parish Hall got extra attention too!  Thank you to everyone who took part!  Again, 

wow!  Also, a big thank you to everyone who serves at Little Fork.  Thank you to all the ushers, readers, musicians, 

acolytes, altar guild, Sunday school teachers, and coffee hour hosts!  Thank you to our vestry members, treasurers, and 

supply priests!   Thank you to our staff  Ronnie, Bonnie and Renae!   Halleluiah!!!    

 

I was reminded recently that we are all ministers in some way.  That means that we minister to one another as well as the 

world outside of Little Fork.  Yes, the search for a Part-time Priest is still ongoing. But we have Jenks for special 

sacraments and needs, James Hughes has offered to do a Bible Study course and we have each other.  The Men’s, 

Women’s and Parish Dinner groups are one way we share fellowship and minister to each other.  Other ways are to be 

aware of each other’s needs.  If you haven’t seen someone in church for a while, reach out to them.  Call or go and visit 

with them.  Be willing to just listen.  Pray for one another.  Give a hug.   

  

Life is messy and may not go according to our plans.  Jesus’ Resurrection reminds us that God’s grace is greater than our 

fears.  It enables us to trust that God is always doing something new and expectedly hopeful with our lives.  That God 

loves us, “no matter what”.  

 

“For God so loved the world that he gave his one and only Son, that whoever believes in him shall not perish but have 

eternal life.”  John 3:16 NIV 

 

Halleluiah!!! 

 

May God Bless You All! 

 

Gaylene Laimbeer 

Sr. Warden 

 

Little Fork 
 Episcopal Church 

 

May 2019 Newsletter 

 
“Using Our Gifts to Spread the Gospel of Jesus Christ” 
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Your Angel 

Once upon a time there was a child ready to be born. So one day he asked God: 

“They tell me you are sending me to earth tomorrow but how am I going to live 

there being so small and helpless?” 

God replied, “Among the many angels, I chose one for you. She will be waiting 

for you and will take care of you.” 

“But tell me, here in Heaven, I don’t do anything else but sing and smile, that’s 

enough for me to be happy.” 

“Your angel will sing for you and will also smile for you every day. And you 

will feel your angel’s love and be happy.” 

“And how am I going to be able to understand when people talk to me, if I don’t know the language that men 

talk?” 

“Your angel will tell you the most beautiful and sweet words you will ever hear, and with much patience and 

care, your angel will teach you how to speak.” 

“And what am I going to do when I want to talk to you?” 

“Your angel will place your hands together and will teach you how to pray.” 

“I’ve heard that on earth there are bad men. Who will protect me?” 

“Your angel will defend you even if it means risking its life.” 

“But I will always be sad because I will not see you anymore.” 

“Your angel will always talk to you about me and will teach you the way for you to come back to me, even 

though I will always be next to you.” 

At that moment there was much peace in Heaven, but voices from earth could already be heard, and the child in 

a hurry asked softly: 

“Oh God, if I am about to leave now, please tell me my angel’s name.” 

“Your angel’s name is of no importance; you will call your angel: Mommy.” 

Author Unknown 

Happy Mother’s Day!
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Upcoming Events 

 

  

 
Fellowship Potluck Dinner 
Friday May 17, 2019 6:30 PM 

Everyone is Welcome! 
5ƛƴƴŜǊǎ ŀǊŜ ƘŜƭŘ ŀǘ tŀǊƛǎƘƛƻƴŜǊǎΩ ƘƻƳŜǎΦ 

Molly Lewis (tallmol44@yahoo.com)  
coordinates the group please contact her for 

more information. 
 

 
Save the Date  

June 8, 2019  
 

Summer Tea with the Ladies of 
Beulah Baptist and Little Fork  Church  

 
All Ladies Are  Welcome  

 
10AM -2PM  

Little Fork Church Parish Hall  
 

 
 

 
Visit from the Bishop 

 

The Rt. Rev. Ted Gulick will visit Little 

Fork Church on September 15, 2019.  

 

Is there anyone who wishes to consider 

being confirmed, received or reaffirmed into 

the Episcopal Church? 

 

Is there anyone who would like to be 

baptized, infant or adult? 

 

For more information, please contact  

The Rev. Jenks Hobson at 

jenks333@mac.com  or 540-229-5385 

 

mailto:%20tallmol44@yahoo.com
mailto:jenks333@mac.com


4 

Little Fork Church Ministries

Women’s Ministry 

The Little Fork Ladies' Ministry meets at 9 AM. on 

the Second and Fourth Saturday of each month in 

the Parish Hall. We study the Scriptures and pray for 

one another as we grow in our faith together. In our 

discussions we learn how we can apply Scripture to 

our daily lives. All women are warmly welcome to 

join us!   

 

Fellowship Dinner Group

 

The Fellowship Dinner Group meets once a month, 

except during the summer, for a potluck supper and 

the study of a book or video. This provides a 

wonderful opportunity for sharing, fellowship, 

praying and learning together. The group meets at 

various parishioner’s homes. Molly Lewis 

(tallmol44@yahoo.com) coordinates the group and 

newcomers are welcome.  

Men’s Ministry 

Little Fork Men’s Ministry aka "St. Brigid's Brigade 

will be studying the book, 'The Biggest Lie in the 

History of Christianity,' and working in Ginger's 

Garden for the next couple of meetings." We study 

to learn biblical truths and to apply them to our daily 

lives. The Men’s Ministry meets on the First and the 

Third Saturday of every month, in the Parish Hall of 

Little Fork Church, from 7:30 AM - 9:00 AM. 

Come enjoy a hearty breakfast followed by 

discussion and fellowship. Everyone is welcome!  

 

Outreach 
Our May Outreach Offering goes to  

The Culpeper Food Closet. 

 

The Culpeper Food Closet is an outreach mission of 

St. Stephen's Episcopal Church. This outreach 

mission provides food and some personal care 

products to Culpeper families and individuals in 

need, approximately 3,500 meals every week. 

Hours: 9:00 a.m.–1:00 p.m. Monday through Friday 

540-825-1177 

culpeperfoodcloset@gmail.com 

20 N. Commerce Street | Culpeper, VA 22701 

 

mailto:culpeperfoodcloset@gmail.com
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Pastoral Care 

 

We would like to ensure visitation for our 

homebound, hospitalized, or families in need.  We 

will be only too pleased to coordinate activities 

required for people in need.  Please call or email the 

church office with your requests for pastoral care, 

540-937-4306 or aministrator@littleforkchurch.org. 

In addition to pastoral visits from the The Rev. 

Jenks Hobson, lay Eucharistic ministers are 

available to take communion to shut ins.  Please let 

the church administrator know if you would like to 

have communion brought to your home. 

          Ginger’s Garden  

  
Spring is here! It is time to start working in the 

garden. Last year we harvested scores of squash, 

cucumbers and tomatoes and delivered them to St. 

Stephen’s Food Closet. The Men’s Ministry will be 

working in the garden during the next couple of 

meetings. If you are interested helping with the 

garden, please contact Jon Perry at 

perrys2u2013@gmail.com  

 

Happy May Birthdays! 

 
 

May 9 Steven McCauley 

May 10 Abygayle Brown 

May 10 Becca Isaac 

May 13 Riley Hogan 

May 13 Frank Laimbeer 

May 15 Cyprian Beres 

May 16 Sue Kellon 

May 17 Marilyn Doyle 

May 25 Rorie Brown 

May 26 Kathryn Dodd 

May 26 Ethan Dodd 
 

Happy Memorial Day!  

Thank you for your service. 

With gratitude and pride to those who served and gave 

all for our country and our freedom. In honor of all of 

the veterans as well as the active service members.  

God Bless You.

mailto:perrys2u2013@gmail.com
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Shrine Mont Women’s Retreat  

Led by The Rev. Lauren Winner 
May 31 - June 2 

Cardigan Sweaters, Magnolia Trees, and Brioche:  Overlooked Biblical 

Metaphors for God 

“Stale.” That’s how my friend Sheila recently described her experience of church and God. When I 

probed deeper, I discovered that the root of that “staleness” lay in the images of God Sheila held. “I 

go to a church called Good Shepherd,” said she. “I am not getting anywhere trying to pray to a 

shepherd. I’m not sure I’ve ever seen a shepherd.” She’s also pretty sure she’s never seen a king or a 

mother hen. 

Shepherd. Father.  Judge. Friend.  Light of the world. Alpha and omega. King. Mother hen tending 

her brood. 

Those are some of the ways in which we in the church often image God. But the Bible offers 

countless other images as well, images the church has largely overlooked for at least a century. Vine. 

Clothing. Cheesemaker. Bee-keeper. Housekeeper. Gravedigger. 

We will explore a handful (or so) often-overlooked biblical images for God. Drawing on 

contemporary movies, anthropologists’ musings, and the writings of medieval mystics, we will ask 

what it might mean to take seriously the idea that God is, say, clothing. How might we preach a 

sermon about one of the many biblical passages that invites us to think of God as clothing? What 

kinds of prayer possibilities open up when we think of God as clothing—as a cardigan sweater, a 

bespoke suit? 

The Rev. Lauren F. Winner writes and lectures widely on Christian practice, the history of 

Christianity in America, and Jewish- Christian relations. Her books include Girl Meets God, Still: 

Notes on a Mid- Faith Crisis, and, most recently, a book on overlooked biblical tropes for God, 

Wearing God. Dr. Winner, an Episcopal priest, is vicar of St. Paul’s Episcopal Church in Louisburg, 

N.C. 

Early Bird Rate, Double: $305, Single $355 After May 1st, Double $355, Single $405 

Rate includes 2 nights lodging, 6 meals, and instruction 

Download a registration form here. 

 

https://shrinemont.com/wp-content/uploads/Womens_Retreat_2019.pdf


 

April Spring Cleanup   
 

Little Fork Church gathered for  Spring Cleanup Day!  

Thank you to everyone who helped to make our church shine! 

 

  
 

    
 

 



 

SCHEDULES 

Thank you for serving at Little Fork Church  
 

Sunday 

10:00 a.m. Holy Eucharist or Morning Prayer 

11:15 a.m. Fellowship Time 

Friday  

6:30 p.m. Parish Supper Group 
(3rd Friday) 

Saturday 

7:30 a.m.  Men’s Group 
(1st and 3rd Sat.) 

9:00 a.m.  Women’s Group 
(2nd and 4th Sat.) 

10:00 a.m.  Vestry Meeting (2nd Sat.) 

9:00 a.m. 1776 Preservation Foundation 

Meeting (3rd Sat.) 
 

Celebrant 

May 5 The Rev. Michael Gray 

May 12 The Rev. Michael Gray 

May 19 The Rev. Jenks Hobson 

May 26 The Rev. Jenks. Hobson 

 

Altar  

May Carmi McCarthy 

 

Lector 

May 5 Bob Lee 

May 12 Chris Stockton 

May 19 Ed Dodd 

May 26 Jim Rutledge

 

Musician 

May 5 Mike Vinson 

May 12 Mike Vinson 

May 19 Mike Vinson 

May 26 Jon Perry  

 

Usher 

1st Sunday each month Rollin Rosser & Eric Brown 

2nd Sunday each month Roy Cabibbo & Dick Ruffin 

3rd Sunday each month Bob Lee & John Turner 

4th Sunday each month Mike McCarthy 

& Jim Rutledge 

5th Sunday Don Stockton & Brian Beres 

 

Sunday School 

May 5 Daphrie van der Woude 

May 12 Becca Isaac 

May 19 Sara Hogan 

May 26 Mandi Dillon 

 

Refreshments 

May 5 Isaac / Smith 

May 12 Perry 

May 19 Jennings 

May 26 Hogan 

 

Acolyte 

May 5 Lexi van der Woude 

May 12 Dayna Dillon 

May 19 Riley Hogan 

May 26 Rachel Dillon

 

 

*Please continue to pray for: 

Avery Anderson and her family, The Beane family, 

Richard Brown, Bill Chadduck and his family, Miki 

Chilton, Scott Chilton, Nancy Clark, Charlene Cook, 

The Coxsey family, Harry Crusenberry, Kaitlyn Doyle, 

Kirtlin Doyle, Jo Ann Emerson, Jack Ferraro, Harvey & Carol Fox, Scott Franz, Shirley Gaston and her 

family, Rich Gowe,  Ben, Linnie & Bruce Graybill, Sandy Hurst, Mary C. Matthews, Tolu O'Brian and 

his family, Mary Perry, Ricky Rosser, The Rosser family, The Trujillo Family, Steven Utley, Joe 

Wysocki and family 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Little Fork Episcopal Church Welcomes Everyone! 

 Please join us for any Sunday Service at 10:00 AM. 

Fellowship & Refreshment Hour immediately following the service. 

 

        
 

 
 

Little Fork Episcopal Church  

(540) 937-4306 

administrator@littleforkchurch.org 

www.littleforkchurch.org 

Church office hours are Saturdays 8:30 AM -11:30 AM 
If you have any upcoming events on the church calendar or additions to the prayer list, please contact: 

administrator@littleforkchurch.org 

Should you have any questions or concerns during this time of Transition, please contact: 

Gaylene Laimbeer, Sr. Warden (540) 229-1920 or gms000@hughes.net 

mailto:administrator@littleforkchurch.org
http://www.littleforkchurch.org/
mailto:administrator@littleforkchurch.org
mailto:gms000@hughes.net

